
The Dallas City City Council held its regular meeting on January 24, 2013, at 6 p.m.  Mayor Higgins 
called the meeting to order with the following commissioners present:  Esther Newberry, Harold 
Northup, Tom Schaefer, and Bob Weese.

Others attending the meeting were Jim Melton, Robert Berry, and 5 boy scouts who are working on 
earning their citizenship badges.

A motion was made by Schaefer, and 2nd by Newberry to accept the minutes of the January 10, 2013, 
meeting.  Newberry, Northup, Schaefer, and Weese AYE.

The Hancock County Economic Development is requesting money from each town in the county.  They 
are requesting $1.41 per citizen.  This will be discussed more at the next meeting.

Discussed the proposed tree ordinance.  This will be discussed more at the next meeting with the city 
attorney.

A motion was made by Northup, and 2nd by Weese to adjourn the meeting.  Newberry, Northup, 
Schaefer, and Weese AYE.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:32 p.m.

Stanley K Vorhies, Deputy City Clerk


